C-7 MAID
Sample of Correspondence to an MP and the response.
EMAIL 

emailed:  <Dane.Lloyd@parl.gc.ca> 
Dear Mr. Lloyd,
I again reach out to you with the following concerns concerning Bill C-7.  It seems as though the elected federal representatives are only listening to one side of a two-sided story and are rushing down the slippery slope that was created when euthanasia was legalized in Canada.  I fail to see what the harried approach is to expand exponentially the criteria allowing so many more people to kill themselves.
I urge you as my representative to do everything you can to see  that Bill C-7 is paused to allow comprehensive consultation with Canadians on this grave matter that affects the inherent dignity of every person in our society.  I likewise urge that Parliament acknowledge every person’s right to life is inherent and inalienable, not to be taken away by others.  As a member of the Catholic Women’s League of Canada I beg you to  advocate for universal access to excellent palliative care as the humanely appropriate response to suffering at the end of life.  If every Canadian has the right to have their life taken from them, so too must EVERY Canadian have the right to compassionate end of life care with DIGNITY.  There is more than one way to provide a dignified death!  Lastly, I urge you to promote meaningful protection of conscience rights for healthcare workers and institutions who conscientiously object to assisted suicide and euthanasia.  Every person has an inherent right to follow their conscience – especially on whether or not to take the life of another person.  This is something that is not exclusive to religious beliefs but is a universal component of what differentiates us from other animals.
Lastly, I request that you contact me with your position on these matters and be as specific as you can in addressing my concerns.  I would welcome a phone call if you prefer.  My number is 780-968-5543
Susan Scott
Stony Plain


RESPONSE:

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: <Dane.Lloyd@parl.gc.ca>
Date: Fri, 30 Oct 2020 at 13:28
Subject: RE: Bill C-7
To: <susans.rubin@gmail.com>
Dear Ms. Scott,
 
Thank you for writing to me about your concerns with the expansion of eligibility for Medical Assistance in Dying (MAID). 
 
The MAID law that Liberals passed in 2016 required that a person's death must be "reasonably foreseeable" in order to be eligible for a medically assisted suicide. Last year the Quebec Superior Court ruled that it was unconstitutional to restrict assisted death to those nearing the end of their life. The ruling, which only applied in Quebec, meant the "reasonably foreseeable" provision in the law would be suspended in the province if no new legislation is passed by March 11. The Liberals subsequently had been given a deadline to update MAID, and then launched a two-week consultation that saw over 300,000 exclusively online submissions. Liberal Justice Minister David Lametti then filed a motion asking for a four-month extension from the Court, so Parliament will have time to review the changes to MAID. The Bill named C-7 is currently being debated in the House of Commons and I have had the opportunity to intervene on it. 
 
I will not be supporting this legislation.  The requirement that a death be reasonably foreseeable is already broad and flexible.  By removing this requirement the Liberals bring us one step closer to implementing a death on demand system with little to no safeguards.  In debate I often heard members from other parties talking about a loss of dignity and the need to consider the rights of mentally ill people or children to access MAID.  I stand firm in my belief that all human life regardless of ailment or condition is dignified and worthy of protection.  I will oppose C-7 and any further actions to relax safeguards on MAID.
 
Thank you again for writing to me on this important issue.
Yours truly,
 
Dane Lloyd, MP
Sturgeon River – Parkland
 

